MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
OF THE

2013/2014 CYPRESS RANCH FFA BOOSTER CLUB
December 12, 2013

The Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.  

PRESIDENT REPORT
Helen Redmon distributed the Meeting Agenda, Treasurer’s Report and Minutes.  Helena Labay made a motion to approve the Minutes.  Dana Combs seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved.  
TREASURER REPORT

Dana Combs presented the Treasurer’s Report which reflected a balance of $8,268.68 in the Operating Account.  The Scholarship Account has a balance of $5,000.00.  Dana reported the brisket fundraiser generated $3,510.00 in revenue with expenses totaling $3,156.00. In addition, the salsa fundraiser generated $2,964.00 in revenue with $1,634.00 in expenses.  
LSA REPORT

Helen Redmon provided the LSA Report on behalf of Leah Jordan.  Helen reminded parents to review grades as the No Pass – No Play deadline is rapidly approaching.  Our Ag Advisors are in need of two volunteers to assist with the lamb and goat check in at the Livestock Show.  Helen notified the group the sign up sheets for both the livestock show and the snack tables are available this evening with Tawny Spidle.  She provided an update regarding the traffic light installation at the Telge Barn which should be complete prior to the Livestock Show.  Broiler pick up will take place on December 18th.  Lastly, parents who have students with animal projects were reminded they should be in the process of securing buyers for their animal(s) now.  
VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Tim Lyons reported brisket sales were great.  He has three remaining briskets which have been frozen and are available for purchase at $45.00.  Salsa orders are in and available for pickup this evening.  The salsa fundraiser made approximately $1,300.00 representing the participation of 22 families.  Prizes for the three top sellers will be awarded at the Holiday Dinner this evening.
SECRETARY REPORT
Tawny Spidle reported she had both the Livestock Show and Snack Table volunteer and donation sign up forms this evening and encouraged all to participate.
2nd VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Jennifer Dove reported the website is updated.

NEW BUSINESS

Vic Kaiser informed the group he is spearheading a CyRanch FFA Buyers Group to benefit CyRanch students at the CFISD Livestock Show.  The intent is to form a FFA Alumni group whose purpose is to bid on animals and possibly purchase animals in the freezer sale.  Mr. Kaiser stated the group is in it’s formative stage and they hope to have a non-profit status established next year.  Membership is geared towards individuals with a passion for FFA and not parents who have students in the sale.  Likewise, members are not required to have a student in FFA.  The group plans to have matching shirts to wear at the sale.  The members will sit together at the Buyers’ luncheon and in the arena during the auction in an effort to create excitement and enthusiasm.  Membership requires a minimum $500.00 donation.  Donations forms were made available at the meeting.  Mr. Kaiser reiterated the Buyers Group will not take the place of the student’s designated buyers.  Students are still required to procure a buyer for their project and not rely on this group.  
Amy Jurena made a motion to close the meeting.  Tracy Oestrich seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m.
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